

·DOC18/721238

Ms Rebecca Main
Director Committees
Budget Estimates Secretariat
Room 812
Legislative Council
Parliament House, Macquarie Street
SYDNEY NSW 2000

By email: BudgetEstimates@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Main

Clarification regarding evidence in Environment, Local Government and Heritage hearing

Thank you for the opportunity to clarify my evidence provided to Portfolio Committee No. 6 – Planning and Environment during the Environment, Local Government and Heritage hearing on 7 September 2018.

During the hearing Ms Penny Sharpe asked about nominations to the Heritage Council for listing on the State Heritage Register. The question was taken on notice. I understood Ms Sharpe's question to be about the 80 heritage nominations that the Heritage Council and the Office and Environment and Heritage are progressing. However, in the uncorrected transcript, Ms Sharpe's question may also be interpreted as being about 133 previously deferred nominations (see uncorrected transcript p43).

The response we have provided is for the 80 nominations that we are progressing. I can also advise that 139 nominations were deferred.

If you have any further questions about this matter, please contact me on 9873 8584 or at Pauline.McKenzie@environment.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Pauline McKenzie Executive Director

Heritage Division